320 Palos Verdes Drive West Palos Verdes Estates, CA 90274 Phone: (310) 373-6721 Fax: (310) 373-9115 Email: pvha@pvha.org www.pvha.org

November 4, 2015

CONTACT: KIM ROBINSON

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

PVHA has decided to appeal the trial court Judgment in the CEPC case.

Among other reasons, the Judgment requires the PVHA to take back ownership of the subject open space and to remove any encroachments on the former open space put there by the property owners, although the PVHA has not owned the property since 1939, when all the open space was transferred to the City. Furthermore, the Judgment attempts to unwind the Memorandum of Understanding, by which the PVHA settled its case against the School District and prevented any future efforts to change the use of any school sites in the City; such interference with the Memorandum of Understanding by the court is an improper interference with PVHA's discretion and is a threat to the PVHA's efforts to protect open space.

Sincerely,

Mark C. Paullin President

Palos Verdes Homes Association